
National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley

September 8, 2018
Christ Episcopal Church – 20 W. 1st St., Dayton
Introductions

Attendance: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Jaynine Pickens (Vice-President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Sheila Hardy-Wilson, Amy Bonano, Gary Williams, Terri More, Richard Payne, Joel Carson, Karen Warner, Rachelle Broomfield (guest) and Pat Goldsmith (guest).
Amy Bonano gave the prayer. Dr. Peters called the meeting to order at 1:00pm.

Secretary Report
Robert Spangler read the minutes.  Karen Warner motioned and Amy seconded. 
Treasurer Report

Tim Janning read the treasurer report. Richard Payne motioned and Karen seconded.
Text of Report

July 1, thru  August 31, 2018

Brought forward: 

Checking $160.71

Savings $2,619.90  

C D $1,018.40

Net Worth $3,799.01

 INCOME:

Savings Dividend $0.36

C D Dividend $2.39

Refund of national convention assistance  $70.00

Sale of key chanes $52.00

Total Income $124.75

EXPENDITURES:

PAC $10.00

Food for chapter picnic $46.00

Total Expenses $56.00

Surplus $68.75

NEW BALANCES:

Checking $226.71

Savings $2,620.26  

C D $1,020.79

Net Worth $3,867.76
Old Business and Discussion
Annual Picnic

Amy talked about the picnic. She said that we had more desserts than real food.   There was some discussion about the tandem bike driver and how he will try to find someone else to give us rides next year.  Due to the accident that occurred at the park, he does not feel like he should continue with the rides.  It was generally a good event.
New Business/Announcements

Meet the Blind Month

Jaynine Pickens talked about the event which will take place on October 13 at 1:00pm at the YWCA at 141 W. 3rd St. Downtown Dayton. We will host an information table to distribute literature.  Each family will be able to select one food item from the different food group categories, in addition to obtaining items from the onsite food pantry.

Goodwill Resource Fair
The Goodwill resource fair will take place on October 11 from 9:00am-11:00am.
Christmas Dinner

The Christmas dinner was discussed. Dr. Peters said we will use the church this year and people can bring things, like a potluck. We do not wish to use the kitchen this time due to electrical issues. Jaynine, Joel and Gary have offered to be part of this committee. There is some stuff left over from the picnic like plates and such. 

State convention

A bus has been arranged to transport individuals planning to attend the convention to Strongsville.  We will depart from McDonalds, 1800 W. Dorothy Ln., across from the Walmart Supercenter.  The bus will leave Cincinnati at 4:00AM, but a specific time by which it will leave Dayton has not been determined.  More information forthcoming.

Please book your hotel room and register for convention.  Information can be found at http://www.nfbohio.org
Karen talked about the auction basket that we put together each year for the convention. She's thinking of getting lotions, hand creams, soaps and such. Robert motioned for $50 to go towards the auction basket and Amy seconded. 

General Information:

November 2 third and fourth, 2018 
Strongsville, Ohio Cleveland area 
Please  start preparing, we had great attendance last year.

President payne will be up for reelection and it is imperative that the 

membership of the Miami Valley chapter support his endeavor.

Adjourned: 3:00pm
